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News for Candler Park Your In Town Hometown

Meetings and Events

CPNO general meeting February 21°
7:00 pm (social period @ 6:30 pm)
CPNO general meetings are held every third
Monday at First Existentialist Congregation,
470 Candler Park Drive; committee meetings
are held at Epworth United Methodist Church,
1561 McLendon Avenue, 2™ Fl. (or as shown)
All are welcome - only registered members
are eligible to vote at monthly meetings.
Membership applications must be received by
CPNO by the first of the month of meeting.

February General Meeting Agenda:

* Welcoming remarks, approval of agenda
and January 2011 minutes

 Officer and Committee Reports

* Land Use Matters

* New Business

* Announcements and Open Forum

Submit February agenda items to any CPNO
officer by February 23°, 2011

Events Calendar (open to all)

Tuesday February 2nd @ 7pm
CP FallFest Planning Session — Front
Page News (351 Moreland Ave NE)

Wednesday February 2m @ 7pm
CPNO Zoning Committee - Epworth

Monday February 14" @ 7pm
CPNO Board of Directors - Epworth

Monday February 21%' @ 7pm
CPNO General Meeting —
First Existentialist Congregation

Wednesday February 23" @ 2pm
L5P Bus Assn - Sevananda Foods

Thursday February 24" @ 7pm
NPU-N - L5P Community Center

Wednesday March 2™ @ 7pm
CPNO Zoning Committee — Epworth

Forging New Paths in Candler Park, Thanks to 420 Funds

Volunteer Workday Planned March 18
By Mark Clement, CPNO Special Projects Officer

The Friends of Candler Park and Park Pride are planning to build a natural trail
in the large ravine near the corner of McLendon Drive and Callan Circle. The
trail will be a mulched path with landscape timbers to define the path and help
hold the mulch in place. The path will be combined with an effort to clear out
underbrush and add educational signs regarding the plants and other natural
features of the ravine. The available funds from the SweetWater 420 Fest,
$4,250.00, are currently in an account held by Park Pride. Thanks to all those
who helped to support this project.

The ravine largely has been a forgotten and unused (except by isolated urban
campers) part of Candler Park. The goal of cleaning and trail building is to make
the area more inviting and encourage more traffic to the area. Trails are among
the most popular features in most parks, and the ravine provides a natural
experience missing from the more developed areas of the park.

SweetWater Brewery has graciously offered its staff for a workday to help
complete the path, as well as PR efforts to try to attract additional volunteers
to complete the work. The date for the workday is Friday, March 18, 2011. We
will have additional volunteer help from the always-energetic Operation Boot
Camp. However, we could use some help from the community. We will most
likely have a follow up workday on Saturday to complete the project.

The concept map below shows the location of the ravine and proposed trail.
For more information and details, go to www.friendsofcandlerpark.org, or
friend our group on Facebook.

...And Then There’s the Bunny Trail

Plans Under Way for Egg Hunt April 23
By Mark Clement, CPNO Special Projects Officer

It’s time to start planning the 4™ annual Candler Park Easter Egg Hunt! The
working date is April 23 at noon. Over the years, this event has grown
increasingly popular with our kid population. Due to demand we have decided
to grow the event to 2000 eggs! Kate Sandhaus has graciously offered her
home the night before the hunt at 7:30 pm for an Easter-egg-stuffing party.
Permits, fees and possible use of pool house bathrooms will be handled by the
Friends of Candler Park. We are asking for up to $499.00 in funding from CPNO.
We will need a bunny suit (575-5$100) and the rest of the funds can be used for
Easter eggs and candy. The event is open to kids of all ages who love candy
eggs and don’t mind hunting for them. For any comments, questions or
concerns email us @ projects@candlerpark.org .




The Candler Park Messenger

The Messenger is published monthly by
Candler Park Neighborhood Organization,
Inc. Articles must be signed and submitted
(by 23" of month prior to publication) via
email to editor@candlerpark.org. Articles
published reflect opinions of authors, not
necessarily CPNO or The Messenger.

Editor — Paige Parvin . . . .. 404-285-8354
Ad Rates, Specifications, Payment
Classified Ads . ............ $4 per line

One line = approx 35 characters; first line
may be boldface and / or capitalized.

Display Ads . . $14 per inch @ 2.5” wide;
$21 per inch @ 3.75”; $28 per inch @
5” wide; and $42 per inch @ 7.5” wide

Forward publication-ready ads (no editing
required) in MS Word-compatible file
formats (.bmp, .tif, .jpg or .pdf) via email to:
cpmessenger@candlerpark.org (include
name, phone, ad size and order duration)
Ad should be received by 23™ of month
prior to publication. Send payments to
CPNO, Attn: Messenger, P.O. Box 5418,
Atlanta GA 31107 upon confirmation of
reserved ad space. Ad orders not paid
prior to publication subject to cancellation.

CPNO Officers Dec 2010 — Nov 2011

President
Jay Sandhaus . ......... 917-549-0744
president@candlerpark.org

Vice-President, NPU-N Representative
Lauren Welsh . .. ....... 404-614-6005
vicepresident@candlerpark.org
(or) npu@candlerpark.org

Recording Secretary
(Vacant) . ............ (Not Applicable)
secretary@candlerpark.org

Membership Secretary
LexaKing............. 404-452-9898
membership@candlerpark.org

Treasurer
David Aynes ........... 678-665-3283
treasurer@candlerpark.org

Zoning Officer (Interim)
Randy Pimsler......... 404-522-5046
zoning@candlerpark.org

Public Safety Officer
Christie Kuropatwa . . . .. 404-444-9815
safety@candlerpark.org

Environmental Officer
Treylong............. 706-372-5891
environment@candlerpark.org

Special Projects Officer
Mark Clement.......... 404-808-3635
projects@candlerpark.org

Webmaster
Kate Sandhaus . ........ 404-819-5060
kate@candlerpark.org
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Know Your City Councilmember: Alex Wan
By Lauren Welsh, CPNO Vice-President

As CPNO Vice-President, | am eager to help CPNO
build stronger relationships with other
neighborhoods and our city. Recently, | sat down with
our neighborhood’s City Councilmember Alex Wan
(right) to learn more about his priorities for our
district and his top concerns and issues.

g

One of the challenges has been that we don’t regularly see representation
from Councilmember Wan’s office at our Candler Park Neighborhood
Organization meetings or our NPU-N meetings. This is because of a timing
conflict since full City Council meetings and NPU-F meetings (other areas he
represents) are also meeting at the same times. | encouraged
Councilmember Wan to consider sending some sort of representation from
his office to attend these meetings so we can hear more from him. He
agreed that this along with more frequent communication was a priority
and something he would consider for 2011. In the meantime, he has
launched a new website with regularly updated information and quick FAQs
about common city concerns. Please visit the site and sign-up for his email
newsletter at www.atlantadistrict6.com.

We discussed his top priorities when he came into office for District 6 and
how they’ve changed, including:

1. Government efficiency — making better use of our tax dollars; too many
areas of waste

2. Economic development — reducing the property tax burden

3. Public safety — while this was priority #3 when he ran, Councilmember
Wan agrees that this has now shifted to priority #1 given resident concerns

Continued on page 3

Laughter in the Park

by Deb Milbrath
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Alex Wan, continued from page 2

We spent quite a bit a time discussing public safety
and the role of both the Atlanta Police Department
and active citizens in  our neighborhood.
Councilmember Wan regularly meets with Chief
George Turner to share the concerns of his district
and has been pushing for less government waste to
turn into more dollars to hire additional police
officers.

I encouraged Councilmember Wan to view
neighborhood leaders as community resources as
well. There are many active individuals in our district
who have done a tremendous job in getting the word
out about public safety, and we should work together
to share resources and ideas. As a result of my
suggestion, Councilmember Wan hosted a District 6
Public Safety Meeting on December 14 inviting the
safety chairs and presidents of neighborhoods to
attend and learn more from each other and to speak
directly with Chief Turner as well. Both Christie
Kuropatwa (CPNO safety chair) and Jay Sandhaus
(CPNO president) attended this meeting and met with
other neighborhood representatives.

I will continue to stay in touch with Councilmember
Wan, and | encourage Candler Park residents to share
their ideas and concerns with him and his helpful
staff support, Sheila Parrott, as well at 404-330-6049
awan@atlantaga.gov and sparrott@atlantaga.gov.

Nu~Paint &

When C?uaﬁ'@ Counts
404.290.901 3 - NuPaintGA.com

WHO IS THE
DOCTOR IN YOUR
NEIGHBORHOOD?

IT'S NISHANT SHROFFE M.D.

ENJOY THE BENEFITS OF A
QUALITY INTERNAL MEDICINE
PHYSICIAN, RIGHT IN YOUR
NEIGHBORHOOD.

Enjoy the benefits of a quality internal medicine
physician, conveniently located in Inman
Park, and backed by The Joint Commission-
accredited hospital, Atlanta Medical Center.
Make the short trip to our offices in the North
Highland Steel Lofts at 240 North Highland
Avenue, Building # 3. Dr. Shroff, M.D. will
greet you with a smile, and treat you with the
care and respect that you deserve.

Inman Park Physicians offers the following
services:

e Preventive Healthcare

e Chronic Disease Screenings

e Men's Health

e Vaccinations & Flushes

e Minor Urgent Care

e Midwives

e OB/GYN

CALL 404-524-2424 TO
SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT.

Q N PARK PHYSICIANS
o Atlanta Medical Center
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CPNO 2011 Proposed Budget
By David Aynes, CPNO Treasurer

Each new year brings a new budget. The Board is proposing $5,612.00 budget for fixed operating expenses (detailed
below). Discussion and a vote will take place at our general meeting, February 21 at 7:00 pm.

Proposed
2010 2011
Rent for Meeting Facilities 2,470.00 2,470.00
Accounting Fees 600.00 600.00
Insurance 900.00 1,352.00
Misc / Contingency 500.00 540.00
Administrative Expenses 240.00 240.00
Postage, Mailing Service 120.00 30.00
Registration Fees 110.00 170.00
Bank Service Charges 60.00 60.00
Supplies & Meeting Refreshments 150.00 150.00
Total Fixed Operational Expenses 5,150.00 5,612.00

The Board is also studying a proposal to outsource CPNO’s bookkeeping and day-to-day financial management. This may
be discussed at the February meeting but will not be voted on until the March meeting. For more on the CPNO budget,
see page 7.

The folks in Washington have told credit card
companies and banks to straighten out their
MGHT practices and Stop ripping off consumers.

So how will this affect your local credit union?

Check out our VISA
NO-BULL CREDIT CARD*

-~ rate wow't change!

NON-VARIABLE APR* CLASSIC 12% or GOLD 9.99%
25-DAY GRACE PERIOD on ALL PURCHASES

NO RATE HIKES or SUDDEN LIMIT DROPS
NO“PAY-IN-FULL-OR-ELSE”NOTICES

NO HIDDEN FEES or ANNUAL FEES

NO BALANCE TRANSFER FEES

NOTWO-CYCLEBILLING

NO BULL W) spcia

new BOND Credit
Card, and we’ll put $25 404-931-6189

right into your Savings Account!

not one bk,

bondcu.com

B.ON.D. COMMUNITY FEDERAL CREDIT UNION
433 Moreland Ave NE, Atlanta GA 30307

*All loans & credit cards subject to credit approval. APR = Annual Percentage Rate. $25 deposit offer applies only to $200 in new purchases made within first six months of
credit card activation date; card must be activated by 3/31/2011. Other restrictions may apply. Contact our Loan Office (ext 217) or visit www.bondcu.com for more info.
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Friends of Candler Park:

&
The War on Privet . . TOUGH MARKET
By Mark Clement, CPNO Special Projects Officer TOUGH AGENT

Chinese privet was introduced to the US from
China in 1852 but it quickly spread beyond
anyone’s control. Privet has now rocketed past Michael Lewis.net
Kudzu as Georgia’s worst invasive weed. Privet 404-402-4643
can produce single species communities by
displacing and killing native wildflowers, trees
and shrubs. Privet is also the leading cause of
global warming. (Ok, | made that last part up.) As
you are probably aware Candler Park has it’s
share of this pesky weed.

YOUR REALTOR, YOUR NEIGHBOR FOR OVER 10 YEARS

As a part of park clean ups and mulching the
Friends of Candler Park will be taking aim at the
privet problem. Last month volunteers from the
community and the Boys and Girls Club of East
Atlanta removed Privet from the hill adjacent to
the pool house. Thanks to all that came out to
help. A special thank you goes out to Laura and
Tim for taking the lead and spreading the mulch
out at the park entrance.

FESTIVAL SEASON STARTS AT FRONT PAGE NEWS

20] l

NEW ORLEANS FOOD & MUSIC FESTIVAL

For more information on our somewhat monthly
park clean up/ privet pulls visit us at
www.friendsofcandlerpark.org or friend our
group on Face Book. With your help we can win
the war on privet and take back Candler Park for Ry
our native species. ““

SAT. FEBRUARY 26TH
Mark your calendar NOW! Festival season starts at Front Page News!
Live Music Hurricanes
| Day Beads,
New Orleans Beads, Beads
Food E Mardi Gras
Prizes Confest

4 DISCOUNT TICKETS AVAILABLE NOW! ¢

CANDLER PARK DEAL GO TO
WWW.LS5PMARDIGRAS.COM

USE SECRET (ODE MESSENGER 10 GET

; $5.00 OFF ADVANCE TICKETS ONLINE

HURRY OFFER EXPIRES 2/20/2010!




Sweetwater 420 Fest, April 15-17

Small Changes, Big Differences
By Jennifer Bensch, SweetWater 420 Fest Event Promoter

It’s almost April and that means the Sweetwater 420 Fest is coming back
to Candler Park! The festival has been a big success in the past and has
grown in size each vyear.This year, Sweetwater is proposing some
changes that will reflect this growth. The goal is to enhance the patron
and community experience and to maintain safety for all.

Small Changes:

1) The festival has asked to be able to open their doors on Friday evening,
starting at 4:20 and ending at 10pm.

2) On the permit application the event is asking to begin setup on
Monday. This is 2 days prior to last year’s request. This is only to be able
to gain access to the park to begin the staging of equipment and trucks.
The major setup will begin Wed and be finalized Thursday. They hope to
have everything removed from the park by Monday evening 4/18/2011.
Their permit asks to be able to stay until Tuesday just in case there are a
few pieces of equipment that have yet to be removed.

3) There will be a stage on the outskirts of the soccer field in the corner
nearest the number 2 tee box of The Candler Park Golf Course. They will
be using rola-track to load in and load out all equipment on the field. The
rola-track has special holes in it to allow aeration. This will preserve the
grass and field.

4) During the actual festival event days the sidewalk entrance near the
number 2 tee box will not be utilized except by festival staff and CPNO
runners. There are small motorized carts transporting festival equipment
and goods on this pathway. Closing it to event staff only will ensure the
safety of all patrons and area residents. (During the small window of
time the CPNO race patrons are directed down this path to the main
stage there will be no motorized carts allowed.)

While the Sweetwater 420 Fest has grown over the years we have always
been a great partner to the neighborhood. While we talk about the event
changes it is also important to highlight the big differences they make in
our community.

Big Differences:

1) We have again agreed to sponsor our neighborhood CPNO race, The
SweetWater 420 Fest Annual 5K, which we have expanded by 700
runners for a total of 2000. With the funds from this event the CPNO is
able to complete many projects in our neighborhood and it accounted for
31% of our income in 2010 and almost 50% in 2009.

2) We partner with the Mary Lin Elementary PTA by allowing them to
operate the Kids Area bounce houses. The PTA keep 100% of proceeds.
3) We partner with Epworth Church to allow the sale of hotdogs for no
fee and 100% of proceeds back to the church

4) See article about the new Candler Park walking trail on page 1.

We are excited to come back for another festival.
If there are any questions or concerns you may feel free to discuss them

with us at the membership meeting on Feb. 21st. After discussion, there
will be a vote to pass along to the NPU and the city.

www.candlerpark.org

e Oakview
# ¥ Landscape
Construction

£ Garden Installation
2<% Stone & Brick Work
’V
%;Generol Masonry
23 Fencing & Decks
arg‘Sidewolk Installation & Repair

Free Estimates and Local References

oakview@mindspring.com
www.oakviewlandscapeconsiruction.com

Peter Coyne, 404-966-8292

CUSTOM FRAMING AT

IN CANDLER PARK

MENTION THIS AD FOR A DISCOUNT!

Monday 2-6PM
Tues - Saturday 11-7PM
closed Sunday
Appointments Available to
Accommodate YOUR Hours!

(404) 668-9678
themooggallery@hotmail.com
1653 Mclendon Ave. (next to Flying Biscuit)
WWW.MOOGGALLERY.COM
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Treasurer’s Report
By David Aynes, CPNO Treasurer

The efforts of CPNO’s volunteers raised over $53,000 dollars in 2010 (a 32% increase over 2009). Of this amount, the
following initiatives were funded:

Mary Lin Education Foundation — Learning Technology 5,000.00
Little Five Points Business Association — L5P Mini Precinct 5,000.00

Park Pride / Friends of Candler Park - Screen on the Green (5 nights) 4,700.00
MARTA Wall Landscaping Project (Creeping Fig Installation) 3,367.93
Clifton Sanctuary 3,000.00
Allocation to Reimburse Members for sponsoring Block Parties 2,500.00
Freedom Park Conservancy 1,000.00
Graffiti Clean Up Kits 950.00
Park Pride — Grandmaw Gordon 499.00
Historic Fourth Ward - grant for brochure printing 250.00
NPU Meeting Space 50.00
Alliance for Intown Neighbors Mayoral Forum 50.00
Total 26,366.93

So far, in 2011, CPNO has funded the following initiatives:

Park Pride / Friends of Candler Park - Screen on the Green (6 nights) 6,300.00
Clifton Sanctuary - Computer Lab 2,519.00
Total 8,819.00

If CPNO is successful in its fundraising efforts in 2011, new causes and initiatives supported by our membership will benefit.
Please take advantage of this year’s volunteering opportunities...CPNO really is making a difference in our community!

Expenses as % of Total Expenditures
Sources of Net Income

6%

DOFall Fest
W4205K
OIFall Ball

D Grants & Programs
W Fall Fest Expense
D Fall Ball Expense
1420 5k Expense

B Messenger Expense M Contributions

DO Messenger

1%
13%
%
1%
\ -
‘

30%

DFixed Operating Expense Dlinvestment & Other



Dine Out & Support Clifton!

Seating is LIMITED so make your reservations
TODAY!

WHEN: Thursday, February 24, at 6:30 p.m.
WHERE: Radial Café, 1530 Dekalb Avenue NE,
Suite G, Atlanta, GA 30307

WHY:  Portion of the proceeds will go towards
Clifton Sanctuary

COST:  S25/per adult and $10/per child (10 and
younger)

BYOB: Bring your favorite alcoholic beverage.
Soft drinks and tea will be provided with your
dinner.

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED:

Go to www.cliftonsanctuary.com to make your
reservation or contact one of the staff members
at 404-373-3253 A $25 reservation fee will be
collected and will be deducted from your total
meal cost.

A Green Celebration for Atlanta’s
Famous Park

2011 “Dream in Green” gala celebrates

completion of the Olmsted Linear Park
By Rhonda Mullen

To celebrate the landmark completion of the
Olmsted Linear Park, the “Dream in Green”
gala will be held on Sunday, March 6, 2011, from
7p.m. to 10p.m. at the Fernbank Museum of
Natural History. Co-chairs Rhonda Mullen and
Claire Sterk promise an evening to remember
with chances to connect with neighbors and park
lovers, listen to live jazz, and sample delectable
hors d’oeuvres and signature cocktails. Both a
live and silent auction will feature beach and
mountain getaways such as a weekend at the
Grand Bohemian Hotel in Asheville (across from
the Biltmore grounds, which Olmsted also
designed)—along with fine art, rare wines,
roundtrip airline tickets, and more. Reserve
tickets at 404-377-5361 or olpa.atl@att.net.

www.candlerpark.org

The Maya and Chris Team
Maya Hahn and Chris Carroll

ATLANT,
(NTOWN

404-881-1810

Two Great Realtors Now Working for You

http://Iwww.MayaandChris.com
Maya: 404-522-0011
Chris: 404-388-0023

For each Candler Park property we sell, we donate 2% of
our commission to CPNO. For every referral you send us
we will donate $40 to the non-profit of your choice

AMNESTY
DECLARED!

Finally:
DENTISTRY WITHOUT GUILT!*

We officially pardon all previous dental offenses!

e No matter how long you've gone without
dental treatment

e No matter what shape your mouth is in

¢ No matter how nervous you feel

We won't badger or embarrass you about it.
Put that all behind you and get a fresh start
in a friendly, non-judgmental, atmosphere.

Richard B. Shapiro, D.D.S*
427 Moreland Ave. Suite 200
404-523-2514

“We Cater to Cowards”

*Check out our website: shapirodentist.com
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CPNO General Meeting, January 17, 2011 ManyPaWS

By Courtenay Dusenbury, Recording Secretary Pet Slttmg 404-378-6935 0.

1. Welcoming remarks and approval of agenda. CPNO
President Jay Sandhaus welcomed approximately 35
members and guests to the meeting. A motion to adopt
the agenda was approved by a show of hands. Jay noted
a new procedure for CPNO meetings - from this point
forward, visitors and CPNO officers will summarize non- DD6887@comcast.net

actionable items in writing; these summaries will be A Mature Approach To Loving Care For Your Animals

provided at the end of the printed agenda and included Daphne Delaney 404-210-8269 Jane Tunno 404-218-3512
in the meeting notes. Only actionable items (requiring a

vote or specific action from CPNO) will be brought to the
floor.

2. Report from Atlanta Police Department
representative and other public officials. Major Dalton
advised residents that he is aware of neighborhood TIJ“ANA GARAGE
concerns about a robbery that took place on McLendon

Avenue.  Concerns about the way the robbery was DRUNK IS THE NEW BLACK

handled by the Atlanta Police Department were
chronicled in an Atlanta Journal Constitution article.
Major Dalton said the police should have done better,
although he thinks the situation was not as bad as the
AJC portrayed it. He said the case might be difficult to
solve because the victims cannot identify the
perpetrators, but that an excellent detective has been
assigned and is doing all he can. Major Dalton noted that
overall crime continues to be down by 50% in the
neighborhood over the same period last year. He has
received the go-ahead to put 12 new officers in place;
they will start on Friday. Per City Council regulations, the
officers must spend their first 12 weeks walking beats;
they will be assigned to VA Highlands, Little 5 Points, the
Edgewood Shopping Center and East Atlanta. In

~mﬂ"‘¢

response to a neighbor’s concern that the police

statistics do not represent the true levels of crime in the YOU WANNA TIJUA NA TAC U
neighborhood, as calculated by the number of crimes

reported in the Messenger, it was noted that the IT S PATIO SEASON! CELEBRATE OUR

discrepancy is due to the fact that the Messenger also EARLY SPRING WITH MARGARITAS AND
reports serious crimes in neighboring areas such as T [
'‘Ac0S ON ATLANTA'S BEST PATIO

Inman Park and Lake Claire.

3. Announcements

Visitors

e Anne Dennington, Flux -- anne@fluxprojects.org .

Please see written summary, page 2. CPNO voted to

support the project with a show of hands.

e Fall Fest: Planning Party Tuesday, Feb 1st, 7pm at A

Manuel’s Tavern. Cherie King, Fall Fest co-chair, invited 1

neighbors to attend the planning party. Fall Fest is the 1

neighborhood’s biggest fundraiser; the help of many is 1

needed for it to succeed. A variety of roles are available, :

from small to large. Attending the meeting does not 1
|
|
|
1
N

FOOD

Buy 1 Entree, receive a 2nd item of

TACOS !

1

1

]

]

I Buy ANY 3 TACO BASKET, receive another |
equal or lesser value FREE. 1 TACO BASKET of equal or lesser value FREE. I

]

1

1

1

1

|

commit attendees to anything. It is fun to work on the |

Fall F p ; p cPMOCT cPMocT g

a est team and to earn money ora goo cause. DON'T WAIT! - EXPIRES 3/15/2011 DON'T WAIT! - EXPIRES 3/15/2011 1

* Recording Secretary: Jay Sandhaus noted that the b L T o L B T L It L
g . total bl 1o di nt. Dine in Only fotal bill prior to discount. Dine in Only.

position has been filled by Courtenay Dusenbury PR oo Gt o SR ™ PRI s ot s

e Zoning Officer: Jay Sandhaus noted that the position is 351 More|and Ave- Y 404_475_8888

stlll.\{acant and that this is one of the. most |mp.ortant T .tljuanagarage.com
positions on the Board. Please consider applying or

serving on the Zoning Committee.
Continued on page 10
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CPNO Minutes, from page 9

4. Approval of previous month's
meeting minutes. Approved by a
show of hands.

5. Officer and committee chair
reports

Special note: informative reports
appear at the end of this report as
Appendix 1. Only actionable items
(those requiring action or vote by

the membership) will be
considered during monthly
meetings.

e Treasurer

- Dave Aynes noted that tax forms
for 2007 have now been filed
properly, and the IRS has been
asked to forgive the existing
penalty on 2008 taxes.

e Public Safety

- Christie Kuropatwa advised that
she is forming a Safety Committee.
A number of good ideas have been
brought forth on how to improve
safety in the neighborhood. Please
e-mail safety@candlerpark.org for
information. Jay Sandhaus said
there is a list of volunteer activities
on the website and the Safety
Committee will be added.

e Membership

- Jay Sandhaus noted that
membership renewals are now
online. Visit
www.candlerpark.org/renew to
sign up for 2011. Members not
registered by February 1 will not
be able to vote at the February
meeting. CPNO members are less
than 10% of all neighborhood
residents.  Neighbors presented
suggestions on how to increase
membership.

6. New business
¢ $3,750 for Mulberry Fields water
sustainability project (Jesse &
Richard Bathrick). The Bathrick’s
are requesting $3,750 for a rain
catchment  system for the
property. Funds would be used to
purchase and install a metal cistern
and pump and for other materials.
For the past 12 years the Bathricks
have donated water to those using
the community garden and this is
getting expensive. A meeting
attendee asked whether the
Bathricks would provide matching
funds for the project;

Continued on page 11

www.candlerpark.org

& Fye Elc.

in Little Five Points

Complete Vision Care wiww.eyeetcatl.com

Serving intown neighborhoods since 1980
Personal, friendly care

Exams, glasses, contact lenses

Check out our new frame lines

Why co anywhere else?

MICHAEL G. STAMBOLY, O.D.

484-D Moreland Ave NE 404-523-3937

we know 30307

Your Hood Your neighborhood
Is realtors for over

Our Hood 20 years

The Shea & Carol Group

Re/Max Metro Atlanta

404-522-4561

Your locally owned and
operated Auto Service

Full Mechanical Repair
Pickup and Delivery

z_ Towing service
= Shuttle Service

\\\\ Wi hy,

N\

www.intownautocare.com

itautocr@bellsouth.net

641 East Lake Dr. Decatur, GA 30030
404.377.0202 Towing 404.216.6513

“We care for your
car like it was our own.”
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CPNO Minutes, from page 10

Ms. Bathrick noted that the total project cost is
estimated to be $6,000 and that the other costs (labor)
would be provided by volunteers. A meeting attendee
noted that proper notice to the CNPO membership on
the vote on the request for funds had not been given in
advance. In addition, due to delays from the snow
storm, many people had not received the Messenger
article outlining the Bathrick’s proposal. The
membership agreed to table consideration of the funding
request until the February meeting, but took a non-
binding vote of general support for the idea by a show of
hands.

e $222.79 for CNPO Planning Party. Jay Sandhaus noted
that, due to double the number of attendees expected
for the session at Manuel’s Tavern (more than 60 people
attended) additional funds were needed to pay the tab.
CNPO had originally requested $400 for the event. The
additional funds were approved by a show of hands.

7. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:07
p.m.

L5PCC Elevator Celebration
By Randy Pimsler, L5PCC Board President

The Little Five Points Community Center's (L5PCC)
long term goal to increase accessibility for all
members of the community has finally been realized.
After six months of construction, we are pleased to
announce that the elevator is nearing completion.
The new elevator and related work provides for
designated parking, an accessible route to the entry
and an elevator serving three floors of the center.
FOSCO provided construction services and managed
to work around holiday and building resident
constraints undaunted.

Fundraising for the project was provided by a
Community Development Block Grant administered
by the City of Atlanta, Department of Parks,
Recreation and Cultural Affairs.

Continued on page 12

Prevent Door Kick-Ins!

Reinforce doorframes with steel.
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THE ENTRY ENFORCER

'q @\ HOME INTRUSION PREVENTION
Q 404-289-6960

www.entryenforcer.com
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Join or Renew Online in 2011

It’s a great way to get involved and keep up with
what’s happening in Candler Park. Membership
allows you to fully participate by voting in CPNO
monthly meetings, receive e-mails with important
news, and keep apprised of upcoming meetings.

Already a Member? Renew for 2011 by going to
http://www.candlerpark.org/renew (yes, the bylaws
require each member to renew)

To Join: Go to www.candlerpark.org and click
“Membership”

Support CPNO with a Paypal donation today!

No computer? CPNO will still accept the paper
application below, but its primary method of
communication will be e-mail and The Messenger.

- Lexa King, CPNO Membership Secretary

CPNO Membership Application

Name:

Address:

City: State: ZIP:
Home phone: Mobile phone:
Email:

Minor Children (names and ages)

Any information NOT to be published in CP neighborhood directory?

Business applicants list name, address, and phone # of designated agent:
Name of business:

Address of business:

Optional Contribution

Support CPNO with a PayPal donation today?If you wish to make a
donation to help CPNO continue serving the neighborhood, please take
this opportunity to make a contribution.

Please indicate either: New Enrollment or Renewal
I elect to contribute

Membership Involvement and Interests

_ New neighbor welcome _ Newsletter/Messenger
___ Historic Preservation __ Candler Park/Environment
_ 5K/Road Races ~ Land Use / Zoning

_ Tour of Homes _ Flyer Distribution

_ Fall Fest _ Parent/child groups

_ Social events Other (specify)

If sending by mail, please address to:

CPNO Membership
P.O. Box 5418, Atlanta GA 31107
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L5PCC Elevator, from page 11

Several foundations, the Candler
Park Neighborhood Organization,

Inman Park Neighborhood
Association, Friends of Inman
Park, and numerous individuals

provided funding for the project. A
total of just over $200,000 has been
raised, with the total project cost
approaching $250,000. Financing for
the project is being provided by
Decatur First.

On February 27, 2010 from 1:00 to
3:00 pm, the Board of Directors and
partners in the center would like to
invite you to celebrate the
completion of the installation of the
elevator. Come ride to the third
floor, see our studios and enjoy this
incredible community asset.

First E - Considers Access: The First
Existentialist Congregation located at
470 Candler Park Drive is studying
accessibility alternatives for the
building. Since so many people utilize
the building, besides members of the
congregation, the Building and
Grounds Committee at First E would
like to solicit suggestions from
neighbors for providing access by all
individuals to the building. If you
have questions, comments and/or
suggestions, please contact the First
E Building and Grounds Committee
Chairperson, Dominic Thomas, at
dominic.m.thomas@gmail.com.

Zone 6 Crime Reports
Compiled by David Bruce

200 block Elmira Pl — Larceny from

auto - 12/13 Mon Day. Suspect broke
out rear passenger side window and
stole a laptop and briefcase. Witness
showed police video of 3 males
around victim’s vehicle.

1500 block Dekalb Ave — Larceny
from auto - 12/13 Mon Day. Parking
lot. Video shows 3 subjects break out
rear driver’s side window and take a
book bag.

Subjects then dropped the bag a few
cars down from her vehicle.

300 block Clifton Rd — Larceny from
auto - 12/14 Tues Morn. Someone
entered 2 vehicles and stole 2 wallets
with 2 DLs and bank cards. Method
of entry not stated. Victims also said
someone attempted to make entry
into their residence. They found a
window slightly open and the shade
cut, but weren’t sure if entry was
gained.

1200 block Dekalb Ave — Larceny
from auto - 12/23 Thurs Eve. Parking
lot. Someone broke out the rear
passenger side window and stole 2
GPSs, 2 | Pods, 200 CDs and a purse
with a wallet.

1600 block McLendon Ave — Larceny
from auto - 12/28 Tues Day. Witness
heard glass break and saw suspect
driving listed vehicle away from the
scene.  Suspect broke out rear
passenger side window of vehicle,
but nothing was taken. Suspect:
B/M. Suspect Vehicle: Silver Chrysler
300.

1200 block McLendon Ave — Robbery
- 12/30 (10:00pm) Thurs Eve. Street.
Victim: W/F, 29 YOA. Victim: W/M,
22 YOA. Victim: B/F, 23 YOA. Victim:
W/F, 24 YOA.

Victim:  W/M, 22 YOA. Weapon:
Shot gun, handgun. Victims said they
were approached by suspects and
told to, “get on the ground and give
up everything out of your pockets.”
Victims got on the ground and
suspects fled with listed property.
Taken: 2 cell phones, 2 purses, 2
wallets, ID’s, credit/debit cards,
$120, umbrella. Suspects: 2 B/M'’s,
mid 30’s, 5'10”-6’00”, 160lbs-180Ibs,
black coats, black hat, camouflage
knit hat, dark pants, brown pants.

1300 block Dekalb Ave — Burglary -
1/6/ Thurs Eve. Apartment. Someone
broke out a side window with a
wooden slab and stole a metal
lockbox with $3,500, bills, mail and
legal documents.

www.candlerpark.org

Classified Ads

patcleans@comcast.net or call Pat Felty
at 404- 822-8043. Customized home
cleaning and organizing. Pet friendly with
neighborhood references. Since 1989.

PLANT TREES www.plant-tree.com
770-912-9844 Certified Arborist / Master
Gardener. Hazardous tree evaluation, tree
care, & tree plantings / general lawn
maintenance, aerating and fertilizing -
Quentin Holden.

HOUSE REPAIR - Rotted Wood, Interior
Painting, Trim Carpentry, Drywall/Plaster
repair, window repair. Candler Park
resident 15 years. Professional Work Free
Estimate. Lee Nicholson 404-378-1343

Sandy's Petsitting Service. Have leash,
will travel. Petsitting in the home. Call
Sandy 404-966-1526. 10 yrs experience

Lighthall's Cleaning - Est. 1989 great
service at a great price! All work is
guaranteed. 404 893 9308

RESCUED KITTENS FOR ADOPTION
Local rescued kittens/cats now looking for
home-sweet-home! I'm a Candler Park
Mama, and animal foster and rescue
Mama for our local GA communities
animals in need. Please call Kate at:404-
228-6622 katherine.branch@gmail.com
AND katebranchbrowne.posterous.com
Thank you!

Epworth Day School @ Candler Park -
CP's neighborhood preschool & Pre-K
www.epworthdayschool.com

BARNABY'S GREEN THUMB INC. - We
make your yard glow when we mow, edge
and blow. Other services on request. 30
years experience 404 373 1591

- \

® A NATIONAL REGISTER HISTORIC DISTRICT®
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